Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
2005
Officers:  
President – Dr. William W. Holt
Vice President – Joe Lutskus & Bob Avent
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – Art Gowan & Walter C. Whitehurst
Chaplain – Dr. Lee W. Porter, DDS 
Registrar – Dr. Ronald W. Davis
Historian – Dick Eisenman
Trustee (Property) –
Board Member at Large –
Board Member at Large – 
Significant Accomplishments:
· 12 Feb – Social gathering at the Madeline Suite at UNCW
· Inducted three new members:  Hugh Ab-Hugh, Walter C. Whitehurst, Jr and Walter C. Whitehurst, III

· War Service Medal  presented to Lt Col Scott Aiken

· Martha Washington Medal awarded to Carol Weiss, Regent, Stamp Defiance Chapter

· Jean Davies, widow of Compatriot Charles Davies presented the chapter a check for $1,000 to be used for grave markings.

· The treasury balance is $1,095.88

· 26-27 Feb – Battle of Moore’s Creek celebration

· 26 Mar – Business meeting at The Creamery.  Art Gowan resigned as Treasurer – moving to Georgia; Walter C. Whitehurst will become the chapter treasurer

· 23 Apr – Business meeting at The Creamery

· Treasurer’s report:  $750.78 in checking plus $1,200 in 6 month CD marked for grave markings

· Chapter has a manual for grave markings with four prospective graves to be marked in the area

· Meritorious Service Medal (OLC) presented to Art Gowan
· 4 Jun – Business meeting at The Creamery

· JROTC medals presentations were accomplished with no glitches

· Historical information on the chapter was given to the chapter historian to place in the archives at the NHC Library.

· Joe Lutskus resigned as Vice President

· 16 Jul – Social gathering at shelter 5, Hugh McRae park

· Bronze Good Citizenship Medal presented to Mark Ruth

· Martha Washington Medal presented to Jean Davies
· 8 Oct – Dinner Meeting at UNCW Captain Thomas Vaught, USN (Ret)
· 11 Nov – Participated in the Massing of the Colors at St Paul’s Episcopal Church

· 14 Dec – Business meeting at Chris’ Restaurant; inducted William Blackburn into SAR.
New Members -2005
Hugh Ab-Hugh
Walter C. Whitehurst, Jr. 
Walter C. Whitehurst, III
William A. Blackburn
William Dallas Herring
Jack Lewis
David Allen
There were 37 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.

In Memorial:  

Nathan P. Xanthos (13 Oct 1922-30 Sep 2005)
Chapter members holding state offices:

John Thornhill – Editor of “The Old North State” the NCSSAR newsletter.  Won national award.
William W. Holt – Publicity Committee Chairman

